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28 October 2022 
   
The Honorable John Cornyn III  
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

The Honorable Amy J. Klobuchar 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senators Cornyn and Klobuchar, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the members of the Fraternal Order of Police to advise you of 
our support for S. 3946, the “Abolish Human Trafficking Reauthorization Act.” 
 
Each year, tens of thousands of people are illegally trafficked into and around the 
United States. This modern-day slavery is one of the largest and fastest growing 
criminal industries in the world, estimated to generate well over $100 billion in illegal 
profits. Sadly, victims of human trafficking often suffer from lifelong emotional and 
physical trauma due to the abuse and hardships they incur while being trafficked.   
 
Your bill would reauthorize the Abolish Human Trafficking Act until 2027. With this law in 
full force, law enforcement around the country will continue to have the tools they need 
to arrest, prosecute, and imprison those who engage in human trafficking. In addition to 
reauthorizing current law, the bill establishes several new funding streams and grant 
programs that would go towards prosecuting suspected traffickers, protecting and 
supporting victims, and preventing trafficking at the source. The bill also gives more 
discretion to judges in cases where victims commit crimes against their abusers.  
 
On behalf of the more than 364,000 members of the Fraternal Order of Police, I thank 
you both for your leadership on this issue. If I can be of any further assistance, please 
do not hesitate to contact me or Executive Director Jim Pasco in our Washington, D.C. 
office.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Patrick Yoes 
National President 


